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(Translation)
Panel on Transport

Motion on ""Report of Independent Review Committee
on Hong Kong's Franchised Bus Service"
passed at the meeting on 18 January 2019

The special shift arrangement is permitted under the Guidelines on Bus
Captain Working Hours, Rest Times and Meal Breaks (“"the Guidelines™)
currently and as a result, many bus captains need to work 14 hours daily.
Excessively long working hours will not only lead to fatigue driving, but
may also be detrimental to public safety. The Report of the Independent
Review Committee on Hong Kong's Franchised Bus Service has criticized
that by permitting the special shift arrangement, the Transport Department
("TD") necessarily increases the risk of accumulated fatigue in bus captains.
In view of the foregoing, this Panel calls on TD to immediately reduce the
maximum working hours of a special shift (i.e. 14 hours). TD should also
step up its efforts to urge franchised bus companies to provide bus captains
with remuneration at a level which is competitive in the market so as to
ensure that there is sufficient manpower to provide appropriate services.
Bus companies should not force bus captains to work overtime on the



excuse of manpower shortage and disregard the safety of members of the
public. At the same time, this Panel requests that TD should review
regularly the duty roster arrangements under the Guidelines by adopting a
more scientific method, and consult experts on fatigue identification and
management when reviewing the Guidelines.

Movedby : Hon Tanya CHAN, Hon Jeremy TAM Man-ho,
Dr Hon KWOK Ka-ki and Hon Alvin YEUNG



